
Dear Parents/caregivers

As we reach the half way mark of this year, our staff are busy planning 

and implementing processes to support student learning. This email is to

let you know more about this process and how you can support your child

At Mansfield we aim to develop a collaborative learning culture. Our goal 

for students is “doing good and feeling good” because we recognise that 

students do their best when they feel positive about themselves and are 

working towards achieving goals that they have set. This learning 

approach is supported by current research, which shows that students 

who are partners in their learning, who are responsible for their goals, 

develop confidence and become resilient students. 

Building confidence and resilience empowers students to better deal with 

the challenges of school life. Students today face issues unique to their 

generation. They need support and scaffolding to develop the skills to 

recognise their own strengths and to identify the areas where they need 

help. They can be distracted and not reach their potential if they are not 

engaged in the learning process. 

The “resilient mindset” as identified by Andrew Fuller, a guest speaker at the school in 2019, gives all 

students including anxious and avoidant learners the strategies and tools to address issues they 

encounter. At Mansfield, this includes making a big school feel small. Knowing where and how to get 

help so that no one feels lost. 

To formalise this school goal and implement a structure that all students can participate in, 

Mansfield is rolling out an engagement tool called My Path. My Path is the scaffolding to help 

students identify where they are on the learning continuum which is shown below. 



In Student Development Program (SDP) classes, students have been learning the language of the 

continuum and identifying how they work in class. To individualise this approach, students in all 

year levels have been placed in small groups and are guided by a learning “Coach”.  Students have 
met their coach and participated in activities designed to learn more about each other and their 
coach. As your child progresses, this journey will become student led, where the role of the coach is 

to support and encourage your child to set goals and identify how they will reach them. This is 

similar to student led learning you may have experienced in primary schools, where a focus on 

visible learning strategies teaches students to recognise their learning goals, what strategies they 

will use and how they will know when they have reached the goal. 

In Term 3, you will be invited to attend a My Path meeting on Thursday 3 August with your child 
and their learning coach. This meeting is an opportunity for you to learn about your child’s 

engagement journey. Supported by their coach, students will identify their strengths and 

weaknesses and plan strategies to work along the learning continuum to reach their potential. 

While this process is student led, coaches are there to guide and support students and parents as 

they become comfortable and familiar with this process. 

My Path meetings have replaced the traditional Term 3 parent teacher interview . Instead, each 
year we will now offer a Parent Teacher interview in Term 2 and a My Path meeting in Term 3. For 
Year 10 students, their My Path meeting will incorporate their SET Plan.  Outside of these

formalised meetings, you are encouraged to contact your child’s teachers if you have concerns. This 

can be done through email and staff can arrange a suitable time to phone and discuss with you 

concerns. Teachers are also proactive in this relationship and will reach out if they are concerned. 

We encourage you to talk to your student about their My Path experience so far.  Your child can 

share with you who their coach is and what they did during this first coaching session. Some 

students may have a clear goal already, while others may be early in this journey. Talking with your 

child and using the language on the continuum diagram is a great place to start to support this 

process. 

To accommodate every student meeting with their coach and parent, Thursday 3 August will be a 
student free day. There is a QParents permission for you to give consent for your student to stay at 
home. There are no timetabled classes on this day as all staff will be attending My Path meetings.

Bookings to attend My Path meetings will be made through the Parent Teacher Online (PTO) 

booking system, with times available throughout the day and early evening to accommodate parent 

commitments. Bookings open at 6.00pm on Wednesday 19 July.

Questions about My Path can be directed via email to info@mansfieldshs.eq.edu.au. We look 

forward to working with you to support your student on their learning journey. 

Kind regards 

Jeff Broadway 

Associate Principal, Students and Learning 

Mansfield State High School 
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